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Rev. Bobby Morrow  
Pastor  

bobbymorrow@pritchardmemorial.com  

     September is always an exciting month in the life of our church. Summer is over and the children are back in 

school. Vacations are behind us and we are ready for a more normal routine. New classes and programs are intro-

duced. Wednesday evenings return after a short break to brighten our midweek. And we have a couple of things 

happening this September that should increase our excitement. 

     On September 4th we will have our annual Back to School Bash. We have a special meal planned and a ton of 

fun activities for all age groups. Those activities include a dunking booth where our staff will be the featured dun-

kees! We will introduce on that evening all the Pritchard Connect Classes and roll out our brand-Ɩ±ʞ kĊĜŴ|ȉ±Ɩ̃ȡ 

Program. Pritchard Kids Clubhouse will begin on September 11th. It is designed to excite, disciple, encourage and 

influence our children. Sherry Shaw and her volunteer staff have put together a combination of music, crafts, 

games, Bible study and kid-friendly fun that is sure to appeal to our children. We want ALL our children and their 

friends to participate. We are also reintroducing a kid-friendly menu on Wednesday nights. All their favorites will 

b± ȡ±ȉʘ±| ƶƖ " ȉƶȺ"ȺĜƖô b"ȡĜȡ˱ ˷ĉ"Ɩ|ȡ ƶíí "|ɔŴȺȡ˱ ěȺ̃ȡ íƶȉ ȺĊ± lĊĜŴ|ȉ±Ɩ˳˸ ʱƶɔ |ƶƖ̃Ⱥ ʞ"ƖȺ Ⱥƶ ƌĜȡȡ ȺĊ± ±ʬlĜȺ±ƌ±ƖȺ˳ kƶƌ± 

hear all about it on the 4 th. 

     ě "ƌ "Ŵȡƶ ʘ±ȉʲ ±ʬlĜȺ±| "bƶɔȺ ȺĊ± ƶǺǺƶȉȺɔƖĜȺʲ Ⱥƶ í"lĜŴĜȺ"Ⱥ± ȺĊ± ̄°ʬǺ±ȉĜ±ƖlĜƖô óƶ|̅ ȡȺɔ|ʲ ʞĜȺĊ ƶɔȉ "|ɔŴȺȡ˱ ȠȺ"Ɩˮ 

Kristen and I led an overview of the material this summer. We will be beginning the full study on September 11th. 

This is a thirteen-week course that is designed to change your life spiritually. It has been instrumental in my life in 

ȺĊ± Ǻ"ȡȺ "Ɩ| ě "ƖȺĜlĜǺ"Ⱥ± óƶ| ɔȡĜƖô ĜȺ Ⱥƶ ȉ±ĜôƖĜȺ± ƌʲ Ǻ"ȡȡĜƶƖ íƶȉ |ƶĜƖô óƶ|̃ȡ ʞĜŴŴ Ɩƶʞ "Ɩ| ĜƖ ȺĊ± íɔȺɔȉ±˱ ě ǺȉƶƌĜȡ± 

ʲƶɔ ȺĊ"Ⱥ Ĝí ʲƶɔ ʞĜŴŴ ĜƖʘ±ȡȺ ʲƶɔȉ ȺĜƌ±ˮ ±ííƶȉȺ "Ɩ| ±Ɩ±ȉôĜ±ȡ Ⱥƶ ̄°ʬǺ±ȉĜ±ƖlĜƖô óƶ|̅ ĉ± ʞĜŴŴ ƌ"Ŧ± ĉĜƌȡ±Ŵí ŦƖƶʞƖ Ⱥƶ ʲƶɔ 

as never before. 

     Our group will meet on Wednesday evenings from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. There is a daily devotional that will require 

your attention for about 30 minutes each day. Our meetings will be an opportunity to review what we have learned 

and share what God is teaching us about experiencing Him. It is in daily interaction with Him that we find our rela-

tionship being enhanced. The more we spend time with Him the better we know Him. The better we know Him the 

easier it becomes to determine His will. When we determine His will, we will know where He wants us to join Him 

in getting His will accomplished. 

     I pray you will make your plans to join me for this great study. There are a couple of other great Pritchard Con-

nect Classes taking place that I also believe can be extremely beneficial to your spiritual journey. We believe there 

is a place for everyone, and we want maximum participation. I hope you will make plans to put Wednesday nights 

on your calendar for the Fall. 

     Even though we do not currently have a Student Minister, volunteers are working hard to make sure there are 

exciting opportunities for our youth beginning in September also. We love our youth and will continue to invest in 

their future. We know God is preparing a great person to come lead our Student Ministry!  

                                                           

                                                                                                                                           In His Love, 

                                                                                                                                             Bobby Morrow  



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Fall Pritchard Connect Classes for Adults  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration Details:   
     Fall Pritchard Connect Adult Classes will begin Wednes-

day September 11 (one class will begin Sunday, September 

8) and end in November. All classes are FREE. Registration 

IS REQUIRED and can be found on our events page: 

pritchardchurch.com . Registration will close September 9. 

Dinner and prayer meeting will take place from 5:00-6:00 

PM (kids menu will be available). Dinner reservations are 

$7.00 adult/$5.00 child; family living under one roof $30. If 

you have any questions, please contact our office at: 704-

376-1571. 

 

Class Schedule & Details:  
Bible and the Public Forum  

Begins Sunday, September 8 at 5:30 PM  

     This class will focus on contemporary social issues and 

the church. The goal is simply to provide a safe laboratory 

for discussion (respecting voices and dialogue) and thought 

with room to really delve into what the Scripture offers for 

our culture today. Topics that will be covered: An Introduc-

tion to Hermeneutics; Right to Life & Right to Choose; Gay 

Rights/Activism & Free Speech; Immigration: Open Borders 

& Building Walls; Environmental Concerns: What does the 

ʞƶȉ| ̄l"ȉ±Ⱥ"Ŧ±ȉ̅ ȉ±"ŴŴʲ ƌ±"Ɩ˵˯ ųĜʘĜƖô " ťĜƖô|ƶƌ °ȺĊĜl ĜƖ " 

Twenty First Century World.  

 

The List  

Begins Wednesday, September 11 from 6:00  ̙7:00 PM  

     An exciting picture of the most important event in our 

history, Buck Storm paints a marvelous and inspiring story 

that allows us to not only read the text, but inhale the 

smells, savor the tastes, and hear the words of our King in 

context. The List makes Bible history come to life...It's not a 

story; it's an event. You will be on the ground with the char-

acters-immersed in their lives... THE LIST is a new perspec-

tive of the Christ story, taking the reader through the three  

years of Jesus' miraculous ministry from a Jewish perspec-

tive...through the eyes of two rich and powerful Sanhedrin 

members--Nicodemus and Joseph of Arimathea. 

 

Experiencing God  

Begins Wednesday, September 11 from 6:00  ̙7:30 PM  

     Do you desire to know God's will for your life? Do you 

want to hear God's voice over all the other voices that 

clamor for your attention?  "Experiencing  God: Knowing 

and Doing the  Will of God"  has been a life-changing 

study for many. During our time together there will be life 

"ǺǺŴĜl"ȺĜƶƖˮ lƶƖʘ±ȉȡ"ȺĜƶƖ "Ɩ| |Ĝȡl±ȉƖƌ±ƖȺ íƶȉ óƶ|̃ȡ ʞĜŴŴ "ȡ 

individuals and for the church!  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ʝƶƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ a±"lĊ Ȉ±Ⱥȉ±"Ⱥ  
    We now have a waitlist for those who want to attend the 

ʝƶƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ ì"ŴŴ a±"lĊ Ȉ±Ⱥȉ±"Ⱥ ƵlȺƶb±ȉ ̡-6.  If you would like 

to be added, please email Kristen Tucker at  

kristentucker@pritchardmemorial.com  

 

Blanket America Ministries Update  
     We have been very blessed this summer with donations 

for Blanket America Ministries.  Wednesday, August 21, 

approximately 263 boxes and bags of your donations of 

clothes, shoes, linens, toiletries, toys, household items, 

tools, electronics, books, kitchen items, holiday items and 

more were loaded on the trucks for the Appalachian area.  

With all the furniture, rugs, pictures, mirrors and vacuum 

cleaners, etc. that were also sent, the value of your dona-

tions would easily be over $7,000.00. 

     Seventeen volunteers were there to help us load.  Some 

were there as early as 7:30 AM since one trailer was 

dropped off the night before.  This pick -up required two 

trucks that were half-filled and we finished filling both 36 -

foot trailers with your donations.   

     There would not be a ministry without the donations, 

the volunteers who process the donations and those who 

come to help load the trucks.  Thank you all so much for 

ȺĊ± Ŵƶʘ± ʲƶɔ ǺɔȺ ĜƖȺƶ ȡ±ȉʘĜƖô ƶȺĊ±ȉȡ ĜƖ ŝ±ȡɔȡ̃ Ɩ"ƌ±˱   

               Brenda and Nancy 

               Blanket America Ministries Coordinators for WOM 

 

Rev. Kristen Tucker  
Associate Pastor,  

Spiritual Development  

and Communication  
kristentucker@pritchardmemorial.com 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sunago Singers Begin a New Year!  

   An exciting New Year is ahead for our Sunago Singers as 

they begin practicing every Thursday morning starting this 

month through May 2020.  This Fall, they will prepare for six 

performances of their Christmas musical/drama and then in 

January they will prepare for six performances of their Spring 

musical concerts.  Not only do the members of the Sunago 

Singers sing beautifully, but they see their concert series as a 

special ministry to those in our retirement communities 

throughout our city.  After they perform their concert, they go 

out into the audience to visit and hear the stories of the resi-

dents.  So many of the residents share with Pastor Bobby and 

myself that our Sunago Singers are the BEST!  Not only for 

ȺĊ±Ĝȉ ȡĜƖôĜƖôˮ bɔȺ ̄b±l"ɔȡ± ȺĊ±ʲ "ȉ± lƶƌĜƖô Ⱥƶ ȡ±± "Ɩ| ʘĜȡĜȺ 

with us, and we can tell they really care to hear what we are 

ȡĊ"ȉĜƖô ʞĜȺĊ ȺĊ±ƌ˱̅ 

     Beginning this month, our choir practices will be spent on 

a beautiful new Christmas musical by Stan Pethel, who has 

written, arranged, orchestrated and produced music for 

church choirs for over 40 years.  His writings reflect Stan him-

ȡ±Ŵí "ȡ ĜȺ̃ȡ ƖƶȺ "bƶɔȺ ĊĜƌˮ bɔȺ ȺĊ± ƌɔȡĜl íƶȉ ȺĊ± ʞƶȉȡĊĜǺ ƶí ƶɔȉ 

ųƶȉ| "Ɩ| íƶȉ ʞĊƶƌ Ċ±̃ȡ ʞȉĜȺĜƖô - ȺĊ± Ŵƶl"Ŵ lĊƶĜȉ "Ɩ| ĜȺ̃ȡ lƶƖ̘

gregation.  Thus, we are in for a special treat this Christmas! 

     ̄ȹĊ±ȉ±̃ȡ ! ȠƶƖô ĜƖ ȺĊ± !Ĝȉ̅ is a Christmas musical that epit-

omizes the signature Stan Pethel style that has made him a 

ȡȺ"ǺŴ± ĜƖ lĊƶȉ"Ŵ ŴĜbȉ"ȉĜ±ȡ "ȉƶɔƖ| ȺĊ± ʞƶȉŴ|˱  ěȺ̃ȡ íȉ±ȡĊˮ ʲ±Ⱥ í"̘

ƌĜŴĜ"ȉ˱  ěȺ̃ȡ ±"ȡʲˮ ʲ±Ⱥ Ɩ±ʘ±ȉ |ɔŴŴ˱  ȹĊĜȡ ƌɔȡĜl"Ŵ ʞĜŴŴ ôĜʘ± ƶɔȉ 

Sunago Singers and congregation a simple slice of Christmas 

and while doing so with refreshing new songs, beloved carols, 

and theologically sound lyrics, narration and drama.   

     We are hoping several new members will join our Sunago 

Singers as we celebrate the profound message of Christ-

mas...simply and wonderfully...with ̄ ȹĊ±ȉ±̃ȡ ! ȠƶƖô ĜƖ ȺĊ± !Ĝȉ̅˱   

  

Upcoming Dates - 

Friday, September 27̚ Day at Fletcher Lodge from 9:30 AM-

4:30 PM.  Stan will fix the chicken on our big grill, and for 

ȺĊƶȡ± ƶí ʲƶɔ ʞĊƶ l"Ɩˮ bȉĜƖô ȺĊ± íĜʬĜƖȡ̃˱  ȹĊĜȡ Ĝȡ "Ŵʞ"ʲȡ " íɔƖ 

day for all who come!  Sometimes we have pontoon boat 

rides and some bring their fishing rods and pull in fish from 

the bank.  Contact the church office to sign up.   

Friday, October 11̚ Friendship Supper Club .  This will be a 

special evening with a delicious meal, fellowship for all adults, 

and a unique program that those who attended SummerFest 

this May and August are still talking about.  From Winter Park 

Baptist Church in Wilmington, NC, Cliff Harris, Minister of  

Music and his drama cast/vocalist Melody Bryan, Carolyn 

kȉ±±lĊ "Ɩ| !ŴŴ"Ɩ ƕĜlƶȡĜ" ʞĜŴŴ Ǻȉ±ȡ±ƖȺ ̄ȹĊ± óȉ"ʲ ȠȺ"ô± ƶí 

ųĜí±̅ ƶƖ ƶɔȉ ȡȺ"ô±˱  kƶƌ± ±ʬǺ±ȉĜ±Ɩl± ȡƶƌ± ƶí ʲƶɔȉ í"ʘƶȉĜȺ± 

Old Testament Bible stories that are told and acted out in a 

lighthearted meaningful manner which really brings the sto-

ries to life.  Between each story you will hear beautiful 

aȉƶ"|ʞ"ʲ ȡƶƖôȡ ŴĜŦ± ̄ȠɔƖȉĜȡ±ˮ ȠɔƖȡ±Ⱥ̅ íȉƶƌ ìĜ||Ŵ±ȉ ƶƖ ȺĊ± 

Ȉƶƶí "Ɩ| ̄ʱƶɔ̃ŴŴ ƕ±ʘ±ȉ ʝ"ŴŦ !ŴƶƖ±̅ íȉƶƌ k"ȉƶɔȡ±Ŵ˱  Ƌƶȉ± 

information to come.  Make plans to attend early!  Call the 

church office to sign up.  Cost for the meal and show will be 

$15.00 per person.   

Saturday, November 23̚ ̅kĊȉĜȡȺƌ"ȡ "Ⱥ ʝƶĊŴí"ĊȉȺ ĉ"ɔȡ̅˱  

Come join us for our annual trip to the Wohlfahrt Haus Din-

ner Theatre in Wytheville, Virginia.  We will travel on a Chris-

tian Tour Coach and enjoy a delicious four course meal and 

an award winning Broadway style musical/drama.  The cost 

for this trip is still the same which is $75.00 per person.  We 

will leave Pritchard at 8:45 AM and return home by 8:30 PM.  

Please call the church office to sign up.  More info to come 

next month.   

 

 

Youth Fall Programming 
for Wednesday Nights!  

 

September 4: Back to School Bash (see front cover of this 

newsletter for details). 

 

September 11-December 18: Wednesday Night Schedule  

5:45-6:15 PM: Middle Schoolers and High Schoolers meet in 

the Loft for snacks and hangout (once a month we will have 

dinner). 

6:20-6:50 PM: Games and recreation 

7:00-7:25 PM: Bible study/interactive sermon/study 

7:25-7:30 PM: Prayer requests and close in prayer 

 

Youth Choir will start back on 

SUNDAY, September 8!  Meet in 

the Music Building every SUNDAY 

at 11:45 AM (right after worship). 

 

 

Christian Music Day at Carowinds 

featuring  Hillsong Young & Free, 

Danny Gokey, Skillet, Comedian John 

Crist and more!  Saturday, September 

21 afternoon and evening (times will 

be announced at a later date).  Email  

kristentuck-

er@pritchardmemorial.com or call Kristen 704-376-1571 

ext. 106 to RSVP by September 8! 

Rev. Stan Heiser 
Associate Pastor,  

Pastoral Care & Senior Adults  
stanheiser@pritchardmemorial.com 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Promotion Sunday: Sunday, September 8.  All kiddos will be 

moving to their new classes.  Parents - be on the lookout for 

"Ɩ ±ƌ"ĜŴ "bƶɔȺ ʲƶɔȉ lĊĜŴ|̃ȡ Ɩ±ʞ lŴ"ȡȡ˱ 

First Grade Bible Presentation: Sunday, September 8. 

Welcome Our Newest Kids in the Pew: Sunday, September 

8. 

Kids Worship: Sunday, September 15 on the second floor of 

the Williams Center. 

 
 

Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure  
     Barringer Academic Center, our ministry partner, has in-

ʘĜȺ±| ǹȉĜȺlĊ"ȉ| Ⱥƶ ŞƶĜƖ ȺĊ± ̄a"ȉȉĜƖô±ȉ ȠȺĜƖô±ȉȡ̅ íƶȉ ȺĊ± Ƞɔȡ"Ɩ 

G. Komen Race for the Cure.  The team would appreciate 

support from Pritchard individuals or groups on Saturday, 

October 5.  The team goal is $5,000 with the funds going to 

Susan G. Komen Foundation for breast cancer research.  Info 

is available at charlotte.info-komen.org.  Should you choose 

not to walk, you can make a donation at the website above.   

Sherry Shaw 
Minister to Children & Families  

sherryshaw@pritchardmemorial.com 

 

     Worship is vitally important for those who follow Christ.  

Worship is much more than when we gather to worship on 

Sunday.  It is something we do on a continual basis. 

     A well- known theologian on the topic of worship, Dr. 

Bruce Leafblad, has given this definition of worship: 

̄ʝƶȉȡĊĜǺ Ĝȡ lƶƌƌɔƖĜƶƖ ʞĜȺĊ óƶ| ĜƖ ʞĊĜlĊ b±ŴĜ±ʘ±ȉȡˮ bʲ 

ôȉ"l±ˮ l±ƖȺ±ȉ ȺĊ±Ĝȉ ƌĜƖ|̃ȡ "ȺȺ±ƖȺĜƶƖ "Ɩ| ȺĊ±Ĝȉ Ċ±"ȉȺ̃ȡ "íí±l̘

tion on the Lord, humbly glorifying God in response to His 

ôȉ±"ȺƖ±ȡȡ "Ɩ| ĉĜȡ ʞƶȉ|˱̅ 

     Although worship is much more than our Sunday gather-

ing, our worship together should be one of the most signifi-

cant times of our week as we celebrate who God is and all 

He has done for us, and we are encouraged, challenged and 

convicted by His word. 

     An important part of our corporate worship is joining 

together to sing our worship and praise.  When we sing, we 

not only offer our praise and worship to the Lord, but we 

also bear witness to our belief in, and devotion to the Lord, 

thereby potentially drawing non -believers to the Lord. 

     Psalm 40:3 (NLT) says, ̄ĉ± Ċ"ȡ ôĜʘ±Ɩ ƌ± " Ɩ±ʞ ȡƶƖô Ⱥƶ 

sing, a hymn of praise to our God. Many will see what He 

has done and be amazed.  They will put their trust in the 

ųƶȉ|˱̅  When we sing, when we praise, non-believers not 

only hear, but they also see our praise.  Our fellow believers 

are encouraged when they hear and see our praise. 

     When we join together for worship on Sunday, be en-

couraged to sing so that all may hear and see! 

 
 

Welcome  

Cindy Gamwell  

     We are excited to have Cindy join 

our team at Pritchard as the Account-

ing Clerk.  Over the last 35 years, she 

has had the privilege of serving in the 

accounting capacity for an Interna-

tional Mission organization and a local church.  She has also 

worked in various bookkeeping capacities while home-

schooling her 3 children.  Cindy loves spending time with 

her family  ̙husband Richard, and children Taylor, Kyle and 

Lizzie; sewing and doing Bible studies with the ladies at her 

church.  Her favorite color is blue and she has a weakness 

for dark chocolate.  You can welcome Cindy to Pritchard by 

emailing her at cindygamwell@pritchardmemorial.com  or 

call her in the office at 704-376-1571 ext. 110.   

Rev. David Bailes  
Minister of Music  

and Outreach  
davidbailes@pritchardmemorial.com 

 

Stewardship Committee Update  
Pritchard Memorial Baptist Church 

Revenues & Expenses ̙ Summary 

JULY 2019 
 

                                      MTD                 MTD                YTD                YTD 

                                   Actual              Budget             Actual            Budget 

Total Revenues         $117,955          $123,886          $826,876        $771,970 
Total Expenses          $105,400          $103,931          $743,882        $795,329 
Net Total                   $12, 555           $19,955            $82,994          ($23,359) 
 

Pritchard Memorial showed a profit of $12,555 for the month 

of July.  Our year-to-date Net Total is a positive $82,994. 

 


